The Calverton Practice Newsletter October 2020        ‘Covid 19 threatens again’
At the time of writing the numbers of patients with Covid 19 seem on the rise again, some restrictions on movement and probably social gatherings are anticipated but we hope a second full lockdown may be avoided. As can be imagined this is causing us (and probably you) considerable anxiety.  In essence this is a reminder that we all need to follow the rules – avoid unnecessary social contact, socially distance when out and about, wear face masks and wash our hands / use alcohol gel as frequently as we can. Here at the surgery we are working out how best to respond. One concern is that we are again working flat out with very little spare capacity in the day. We feel we need more flexibility to cope with day to day variations in calls (which can be dramatic) and a likely increase in the numbers of patients with symptoms who need advice or seeing. As a result we have taken the very difficult decision to stop (as much as we can) our routine health reviews or at least trim them down with as much as possible self-care and checks with telephone advice being given. This is in line with what is happening across all GP practices locally many of whom we understand are still not actually seeing patients. We will of course prioritise important cancer screening such as cervical smears, contraception services, vaccinations (particularly our flu jab programme) and other care required to ensure safe prescribing and monitoring. We do want to hear from any patients with worrying symptoms and patients will be seen if needed to further assess.
We will be temporarily suspending our well man / well woman checks.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monitoring bloods for kidney checks, pre-diabetes, thyroid and coeliac disease will be done but only need discussing if we get back in touch. Home BP readings with averages will be preferred where needed and if a health condition is stable (eg BP, diabetes, cholesterol) any routine review will be deferred. Diabetes does need a 6 monthly blood test but again the practice nurse discussion may be deferred if results are reasonable. Progesterone only pills we will issue but combined pills and oestrogen containing patches will need an annual BP and weight. This can be done at home and the information passed on to us via reception.
We may also defer some routine medication review for the time being and unfortunately it seems unlikely the cryotherapy or ear syringing service will be resuming any time soon.
At the moment we are continuing to operate the ‘GP first’ system to decide whether a face to face appointment is needed. This is likely to be on the day you call so please ensure you are available for if you need to be seen. Due to the large volume of calls each day please bear with us if our phones are busy. Your call back may also be some hours after you call due to the volume of calls we are receiving.
Finally we know there is great difficulty at the moment for some people trying to access a Covid 19 swab test. These remain very important. Perseverance is needed but please only book at test if you have concerning symptoms which as we all now know are:- a new and persistent cough, a temperature of over 37.8, a sudden and quite dramatic loss of taste or smell. If you have suspicious symptoms and can’t get a test then you and your family do still need to self-isolate which is incredibly important to reduce the spread of infection. Its 10 days currently for those with symptoms and 14 days for those without. Tests cannot be arranged through or by the surgery but can through 119 or the online booking system. Stay well, stay safe, be kind and support each other.     Phil Rayner                                                       

